Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

17 May 2007

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe 

In Attendance Mr John Griggs, Mrs M Bramwell and Cllr Honey

The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: Councillor Peter Wood and Peter Webb
Minutes of meeting held on 19 April 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Bark Chippings

It was reported that the weeds are growing through the chippings already and it was suggested that they could be sprayed.

Election of Officers

Tony Alcock vacated the Chair and Jackie Mortiboy proposed and Bob Scarfe seconded Tony Alcock as Chairman.  Tracey Block to remain as treasurer.  Tony Alcock thanked everyone for their confidence in him.

Finances.

Financial Statement – a copy of the financial statement was circulated. The current available balance is £2436.56.  The possibility of having a different ground cover in the playground was discussed – the Clerk will look into this for the future, this is not urgent.

Cheques for signature – The following cheques were signed:

Lawncare – £110.15 for cutting of the field, £50.00 for donation to Village Hall.  It was agreed to increase the contribution for the hall from £20 to £50.

Planning Application – Red Lodge

Tony Alcock reported that he had consulted the neighbours to Red Lodge about the planning application.  All the Councillors had seen the application and it was agreed to undertake a site meeting in future when a planning application has been received.  Jackie Mortiboy and Bob Scarfe agreed to meet on site and discuss the plan.  One Councillor was not in favour of the build for aesthetic reasons, the other 3 Councillors raised no comment. 

Parish Council Vacancies

All Councillors are to approach people about joining the Parish Council, 2 councillors need to be co-opted to fill the vacancies at the next meeting.

Village Hall – permission to use the field

It was agreed that the Village Hall could use the recreation field for the village fete on 16th June.

Report on Neighbourhood Watch

Jackie Mortiboy reported on the Neighbourhood Watch AGM she had attended. Teresa Geering was elected as the Chairman for this year.  They currently have over £4000 in the bank and Chief Superintendent Harris said he would give Neighbourhood Watch in Ashford £1000 again this year.  There was also a very interesting talk from Trading Standards.

Any other business

John Griggs reported that the byways sign at the end of Nats Lane is still down.  The Clerk will chase this.

Mrs Bramwell asked Cllr Honey about having to pay Wyecycle to take the garden waste away.  Cllr Honey reported that the recycling strategy for Ashford is to be re-written later this year.  At present the waste that Ashford Borough Council is responsible for collecting goes to the plant in Allington where it is burned and the energy from this is used.  There is no problem with putting garden waste out for the Borough Collection as long as it is not too heavy to lift.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 21st June 2007. 

